### **Campsbourne School's Weekly Newsletter**

# www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk head@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk

Dear Parent / Carers,

### **Christmas Shows**

As you are aware Christmas shows will be recorded next week. The KS2 show will be recorded on Monday, and the Year 1 and Year 2 performances will be recorded on Wednesday. These will shared with parents before the end of term.

### **Mrs Morrissey**

Mrs Morrissey (Year 5) has decided to take a step back from classroom teaching and work part time. Luckily for us she is staying at Campsbourne and will be running interventions in the afternoons and after school for 3 days a week. We welcome Miss Lakisha Maloney who has relocated to the area and will be taking over from Mrs Morrissey in Thompson Class.

# **SEND - Parent & Carer Network at Campsbourne**

Tanya W & Rani T have created a new "group" on Classlist open to everyone to create a support Network for parents of SEND children (irrespective of a diagnosis). Please type in 'SEND' within the Classlist group menu to find this and add yourself if you are wanting to meet other parents with Neuro Diverse children, share useful tips, links, advice and support.

Official Group Name: SEND - Parent & Carer Network at Campsbourne

### Christmas Facebook Live on keeping children safe, offline and on phones, games & devices

Some of our children will be lucky enough to receive new devices, games consoles and phones for Christmas. Many of the rest will have access in one way or another to internet-enabled devices. We all want to ensure that everyone in our school community has a safe Christmas holiday, online and beyond.

We encourage the positive use of technology at school and often talk about the fun that goes on in lessons, but we also discuss the scary things too throughout the year. As we approach the holidays, why not find out about you parents can help – whether by setting parental time and age controls (before you wrap new ones), or simply by finding out more about what's going on?

There will be a Facebook Live drop-in for parents on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> December 7pm on the <u>@LGfLDigiSafe</u> channel talking about staying safe online and offline too – what to worry about and what not, and how to have tricky conversations at home. There will also be discussion of how parents can help with bullying, relationships, criminal and sexual exploitation and simply starting tricky conversations!

### **How to Sign Up**

Sign up now by heading to facebook.com/LGfLDigiSafe/posts where you can click 'Interested' / 'Going' on the post to receive a reminder when it is about to go live.

Please also remember before buying Christmas presents that games, series and films (including on Netflix!) have age ratings linked to their content, not their difficulty (we often forget for games that they are also rated 18 for the same reasons as films - language, sex and violence).

You may wish to visit the <u>parentsafe.lgfl.net</u> website where you will find many of the resources that will be presented to you on the evening.

# **Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day**

Our Christmas lunch is on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> December. If you child normally has packed lunches but would like a Christmas Lunch please contact the school office. We will also be celebrating Christmas Jumper Day on the 15<sup>th</sup> so please wear your favourite Christmas Jumper and bring in £1 to raise money for Save the Children.

### Term Dates 2022 / 2023

Term dates for 2022/2023 are now available on the school website. <a href="www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk/news-and-events/term-dates/">www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk/news-and-events/term-dates/</a>

I hope you all have a lovely weekend Jonathan Smith Headteacher